Here are some quotes from
the judges' report, which is
much better than last year.

"The first impression you get
when walking along Church
Street is what a thriving and
interesting village. So many
and varied shops, inns and
coffee shops. Everyone is so
friendly and eager to render
help; from staff in the TIC, the
ladies cleaning the church and at
the Primary School.

For such a busy place with the
A379 running straight through
the middle there was a
remarkable absence of litter -
there was the odd spot in one of

Shop Locally — Support Your Modbury Shops

the car parks but generally very
good.

There are however a couple of
areas that need attention which
would bring the village up to

another level. The seat at the
junction of Barracks Road and
Dark Lane needs a repair and
treating. Several sections of the
fencing around the children's
play area beside the Memorial
Hall need repair especially as
there is a steep bank on the
outside of the fence.

The tennis courts and playing
field are in good condition but

unfortunately the pavilion is

not. It had been left open and is
very basic and needs a good
clean as does the surrounding
area adjacent to the pavilion.

There was rubbish piled up
outside, broken glass and the
bin overflowing; just a shame -

it spoilt this area.

The Parish notice board, on the
wall of the Post Office was
excellent, clean and up to date,
which unfortunately you cannot
say about the Chamber of
Commerce board, not far away,
posters out of date and needs
some TLC.

St George's Churchyard was
neat and tidy, notice boards in
the porch full of information.

Once inside you see what a
thriving community it is as there
are information boards about
Going Green.

One general comment - we
didn't feel the map sent was
very helpful - we obtained the
Modbury 2007 booklet from the
TIC it would be worth including
this up to date booklet in future
entries into the competition.”

A much better report than last
year and we scored 87 marks.
Most of the criticisms will have
been sorted before next year, or
be in hand, so well done
everybody - it was clearly worth
the effort that you all put in and
the town has looked good all
summer. Many thanks on behalf
of the Modbury Society and |
am sure the Parish Council too.

Nicky Shepley
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Dear Friends

How are you celebrating harvest?
This year we have come to see
that the assumption that we have
everything under our control is an
illusion. Many people had their

worlds turned upside down by

simply too much rain; others find

their lives upset by illness or loss,
and all of us are starting to realise
that our whole planet is suffering

because our greed and
exploitation are out of control.

But what can you do? Shrug your
shoulders? Hide your head in the
sand? Ignore it and hope it will go
away, or you'll wake up and

realize it was all just a nightmare?
Or take the radical step of
Christian faith and turn to God;

admit that you are not in control
and start to live a decentralised
life honouring our creator and

redeemer.

Here are some things you can do:

Visit St. George’s Church and
try out “Earth Connect” a
multisensory, interactive and
reflective trail looking

through creation towards God
the creator.

On 3% October 7.30pm in St.
George’s Church there will be
a free showing of the Al Gore
flm — “An Inconvenient

Truth” which highlights the

global warming situation.

On Sunday ¥ October at

10.30am we will be

celebrating Harvest at St.
George’'s Church. All the
local farmers and allied
agricultural workers are being
invited; come and support
them.

The Apostle Paul wrote:

‘I planted the seed, Apollos
watered it, but God made it
grow.”

He was talking about spiritual
growth. Parents get worried if
their children don’'t grow and

sometimes this is described as
“failure to thrive”. The church is

here to help children to thrive

spiritually, so why not bring your

children (your own harvest), to

church, after all:

“All good gifts around us are sent
from heaven above.

Then thank the Lord, O thank the
Lord for all his love.”

“Sunday Club” at St. George’s
Church is for primary school aged
children and meets of2and %’

Sundays of the month. We are
here for ‘learning, thinking and
asking questions about God’ with
games, activities, music and
crafts. Leaders are happy to
collect children from parents in
the Church porch at 10.25am, if
they are not attending the service.

This month
October 14 & 21 at 10.30am

St. George’s Children’s area

The benches arranged near the
font provide an area for parents to
take young children and stay with

them where they can move around
a bit more during services. We are
building up resources for them.

Neil Barker
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October really marks the end of the gardening seasul is a time for cleaning up,
replanting and preparing the garden for winter
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PLANNING DECISIONS
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Autumn term is well underway.
Teachers and pupils settled into
their new routines as the pace of
learning and teaching builds.
The Vikings are beginning to
invade the school as Noggin the
Nog spreads his stories
throughout the classrooms
about the men of the North and
how they influenced the life in
ancient Britain!

Last month’s School
published recent performance
results from the school; the
feedback has been terrific as
everyone is justly proud of what is
being achieved. All schools
without exception strive for

performance and all set out to
succeed on behalf of their
students; it's just that some
schools do it better than others
and some becomeSecond to

Noné Every school sets out their
standards and codes for learning
and behaving and it's those
schools who live and breathe
these codes, from the Head of
School, through the staff, down to
the newest pupil who truly

succeed. Modbury strives to get it
right and is proving that it is one
of those succeeding!

Report

OPEN ALL HOURS

School term started with the
announcement of ‘out of school
hours’ activities, all of which
provide opportunities to extend
the enjoyment and learning
experience  built into the
structured day. This term sees a
new addition to our ‘Clubs’ that
should bring delight to all you
busy mums and dads. It's the
‘Cookery Club’, courtesy of Mrs
Dixon - who assures me that by
the end of the term you can leave
the weekend cooking to the kids!

The other Clubs are: Recorder
and Choir clubs for the musically
inclined, Art and Drama for our
creative souls, Bookworm for our

literary fans and Netball, Hockey
and Football for those seeking
outdoor pursuits. Many thanks go
to all who give their time for these
much appreciated activities.

PLAYING AWAY

There are a number of
opportunities this term for our
students to play away, learning
things in different surroundings.

On September 6Year 6 took

part in a Euro Day of Languages
at Ivybridge Community College.
Activities introducing French,

German and Spanish were
presented to our students which
also included lunch themed to the
various countries of these

‘Modbury School’s Values’
The school has developed a
comprehensive set of value
statements that underpin the
vision for the school. The values
that support this vision emphasise
primary pathways for
improvement in the area for
Learning/For individual respons-
ibility and for working together as
part of a team and community.

The values themselves are divided
into Foundation Values, Focus
Values and our Aspiration Values.

Our Foundation: As members of
this school community we all take
responsibility to ensure we have a
safe and secure environment. We
value each other and treat each

|anguages_ On the same day’ Year other in an honest and Caring way.

5 also attended Ivybridge School
for a Science day. This was a
proactive day spent in the
laboratory of the school. No doubt
some returned with the skills of
Harry Potter!

Havingexperimented with Year 5,
Year 6 will be attending a similar
day later this month ..... hubble
bubble toil and trouble!

Poetry skills were highlighted in
the September Messenger with a
report on the skills of last year’s
Year 4 class who all had their
poetry published. Building on
this, Years 5 and 6 will be
attending an event at Buckfast
Abbey. The event is entitled
‘Poems From The Poet’, where
they will be invited to ‘Play with
Words’ with performance poet
Carol Rumble, a specialist in
writing and performing for
children.

BACK TO SCHOOL
STANDARDS......
Below is an extract from literature
produced by Modbury School
South Australia ....... same name,
12,000 miles away - and values
close to our heart!

We create an environment that
stimulates wonder and enhances
learning for all.

Our Focus With our foundation

in place, we are building a school
that encourages confidence,
inquiry and independent learning
through creativity, teamwork and
communication. In all this we
encourage a sense of fun and play.
We have the ability to learn from
our experience and mistakes to
provide quality education.

Our Aspiration: Ultimately, we
believe in being humanitarian as
we strive together within the
wider community to develop
knowledge and wisdom in a
democratic and holistic way.’

If we, as individuals, families or
communities wrote out our own
set of positive values and dared to
live by them, think how different
the world would be.

PRty
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The Register of Electors is compiled each year with |
qualifying date of 15 October.

Information is required by law from each household:
annually — forms will be sent out at the beginnirig
September. If you don't receive one, contact South
Hams District Council Electoral Registration Officel
(01803) 861434.

Electors whose details are printed correctly on thé
form may register using the automated freephonlz
number (if the telephone you are using has toucth}
tone dialling), or via the internet — using the iséy I
numbers printed on the form. |

B

o
Bri B

mPol

'“LE‘
=
W=

Persons who do not register may be liable for a fin

of up to £1000. |

Only those persons whose names appear on tije

Register will be entitled to vote. | Bring your good quality clothes - freshly
You have some choice about who can buy yous  laundered - between 9.30 am and 1.00 pm
details. The Electoral Registration Officer must

version. IF YOU PLACE A CROSS in the box on| mega_33_|e at 2.00 pm.

the registration form for exclusion from the edited

register, your name and address will only appear 0'1 (Please supply hangers —

the full register which will only be used for carta | there will be clothes rails and tables)

lawful purposes, such as elections, law enforcemerit

and checking applications for credit. IF YOU DO

NOT PLACE A CROSS in the box on the %
registration form your name will also appear on thq
edited version of the register which anyone can-buy I
this means anyone can use your details for ani/
purpose. ,

C7L 17L
If you are unable to vote in person at elections yol M B
may apply to vote by post or proxy. Just place § ' B

cross in the appropriate column on the form. Ifiyo

already have a postal or proxy vote the form WiIII !

indicate this. | B A 22

The qualifying date is 15 October but any forms]
received before the middle of November will be
processed before publication of the Register 0! ,
Electors on 1 December. | !

' 4/654 ) 4/5.

To avoid a reminder being sent you must register bl = @ o o T o — — — o — — —
7 October 2007.
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MODBURY ASSOCIATION OF RECREATION AND
SPORTS (MARS) - APPEAL UPDATE

|
~-01$) M-:@ )1 3A
1B Modbury Tennis Club
0 in aid of
The Community Sports &
Recreation Centre
$ 722
Present the return of the
5A22
INCOMPETENT
<31) ;
0 812 267 BROTHERS
, , 8AC2 9 A Disco At The W hite Hart
(_&((% .# & ?# & ! 85C7 Assembly Rooms
9 ' (& Sat. 10t November 2007
#& " ' G From 7.30pm
Dance the night away to your
favourite grooves
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Be green and contribute to the
MARS Project at the same time.

We can send inkjet cartridges, toners and old rasb
for recycling and receive funds in return.
Please take your old cartridges, toners and motuilef

theInkjet Collection Point at:

LUSCOMBE MAYE
BROAD STREET, MODBURY

Many thanks to all those who have already
donated their toners and mobile phones — please
keep sending them in.
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B + : Having a stall at the Vintage Machinery Show
: . raised a further £120 and we have now achieved
: $)&& - )E&& . our target of £500 which will pay for a Shelter
: 0 12 3 Box.
: 7 3 :
. 0 . We plan to continue our support for this Charity,
. and will be holding a Coffee Morning at The
. 4 ) . Cottage Hotel, Hope Cove on Thursday 25th
October from 10.30am.
5 i Transport can be arranged
@ FRANSA Please phone Mary Timmis on 830768
H FOR BOYS AND GIRLS .




Modbury

INVITATION

To a

Special Preview Evening
On Friday October 2from 6pm — 8.30pm

at

To view exciting new ranges of ladies and men’s Ajfgca Knitwear,
leather bags, purses and wallets, Eco-Friendly sishags and
shoppers and beautiful evening bags.

11



TALL ORDERS
Landscaping & property

RH

maintenance #, TAXIS
Q Q < =
Q Q = > + "?2#
o 0 0 *, ( Tel Richard:
Q < 07876 072 441
"# 85 1% & 89 Modbury ESouth Hams
(I $f&$ /507 00/ 222 SafeyEReIiabIe E
§ o # g Friendly
#  /01223/34 :
546570232 Local and long distance
8 + 9
: +
#

5 Modbury Court,
Modbury, Devon
PL21 OQR
Tel: 01548 830159

Email:
modburvytic@lineone.net
www.modburytic.f9.co.uk

YOUR INFORMATION
CENTRE

12

All makes of electrical
appliances repaired by an
experienced engineer
covering the South Hams.
Specialising in

01803 858411
07714 386745




Avonberry
Garden Service:
Time to revitalise your garden or create somethieng?
We offer a full, professional gardening servicenfrhelp
with design, to renovation, pruning, and generat.ca
Call for advice and quotations. ) |
9’5%%“, Telephone: 01548 830536 C>2 " 510 122C
M%é‘l%‘ | or 07977 534125 . g
‘%é\ ‘ Email: Gandhservices@aol.com
C. $ % &'
« )
* +, +-
8172
R S
Lawn Mowing Strimming =*%-, GO
Hedge cutting Turfing A2 "%G % !
Garden clearances Pressure washing
All tree work (NPTC Qualified)
Chipping and chainsaw work
. Fully insured ( 8 +# >
Logs and wood chip for sale all year round 5 st 9
for a free friendly quote call Adam Sloman on =+ /012 23/721
01548 830611 or (07760 324419) /012 23/.61
Martin Ley % 3 <1$
PLUMBING 03<")- )
<3)- ;
REPAIRS AND NEW A small grant is available tg
INSTALLATIONS students who are resident |p
Modbury and are starting either [a
Bathrooms course of Further/Highe
Showers Education or a Vocational Courge
. this autumn.
Kitchens Applications in writing should
General Repairs be made by
P October 6" 2007 to:
Small jobs welcome Rev Neil Barker
Tel: Modbury 830609 dhe Vicarage
564 4/ 7 Mobile: 07811 934551 Modbury PL21 OQN
% 122C F - " D
0 12
F D F- DB D
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Fridays 7.00 — 9.00 pm
Mo dbury School Hall
10p Entrance

Younger Group Ages 8 —
11

Older Group Year 7
Upwards

Hockey,Basketball,Giant
Skipping,Football,Craft,
Drama,Tuckshopand
also for theolder
group:Community
Activities,Occasional
Discosand Live Bands.

A Christian Youth Group
established in Modbury
for over 30 years.

EVERYONE WELCOME

Contact:David 831589 or
Simon 830857

% ="A
# $

—+

.BO

C9

PLAYTIME FOR THEM!
COFFEE AND A CHAT FOR

us!
* + 4D3.B/7
E/DO.
F. +:
$, G
1012 23/.32
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A.R.B.
GARDEN
SERVICES

EXPERIENCED
TRADITIONAL GARDENER

MAINTENANCE &
SENSITIVE

RESTORATION

CV AND
REFERENCES AVAILABLE

Alan Boyce
16 Cromwell Park Modbury
Ivybridge Devon PL21 ORS

01548 830747
07989 415385

% 2
- &
lC *
New members always
welcome

For further information
please contact:

Gill Jolly
Tel: 01548 831263

% &' %

Meet every
WEDNESDAY

7.00 pm at the
Memorial Hall

Come along and try it — it’s fun!

NOVEL FORUM

We shall be meeting at the home of
Ann and Mike Oakins, 1 Benedict
Way (with many thanks) on
Wednesday 21 November at 7.45
pm when we shall discuss the
following books:

Robert Harris
Imperium

Somerset Maugham
The Painted Veil

Tim Pears
In the Place of Fallen Leaves

To enquire about the availability of
books, please contact
Ann on 830550 or
Mary-Rose on 830310
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Advertising Tariff
for
The Messenger

In order to support the
publication of The Messenger,
advertising relating to businegs,
or of a commercial nature will
be charged at the rates shown
below.

Information for community us
will continue to be publishe
free of charge.

D

[®X

Single Insertion

1/9" page £10.00 per insertign
2/9" page £20.00 per insertign
1/3% page £30.00 per insertign
1/2 page £40.00 per insertign

Three Insertions

1/9" page £8.00 per insertio

2/9" page £16.00 per insertign
1/3% page £24.00 per insertign
1/2 page £32.00 per insertign

Six Insertions

1/9" page £6.00 per insertio

2/9" page £12.00 per insertign
1/3% page £18.00 per insertign
1/2 page £24.00 per insertign

Eleven Insertions

1/9" page £4.00 per insertio
2/9" page £8.00 per insertio
1/3% page £12.00 per insertign
1/2 page £16.00 per insertign

=

Artwork of good black an
white copy to be supplieq
Payment must be made in
advance.

==

Cheques should be mad
payable to Modbury Parigh
Council and sent to The Pari

()

°2)
=y

Office, 6, Modbury Court
Church St. Modbury PL2[L
OQR.

For further information
please contact

David Hansford on
01548 830222

MODBURY PARISH
COUNCIL
PARISH OFFICE

6 Modbury Court, Church Street
Modbury
Tel: 01548 830222
e-mail modburypc@tiscali.co.uk

Hours of Business-

Please send all copy, by e-malil
Mondays 9.00am-1.00pm

prestons@onetel.coror deliver
to theParish Office (please note
that all advertisements should I
submittedONLY via the Parish
office — see below).

Parish Surgery
10 — 11 am every Saturday

Planning Applications

Payment for all advertisements
must be made in advance.
Cheques should be madsg
payable to Modbury Parish
Council and sent to The Parish
Office, 6, Modbury Court,
Church Street. Modbury PL21
OQR. For further information
please contact David Hansford
on 01548 830222.

Notices of planning applications
lodged with SHDC are
displayed on the Parish
Noticeboard, outside the Post
Office. Copies of plans relating
to these applications can be
inspected at the Parish Office
during above office hours or
when a Councillor is on duty.

The Modbury Messenger i
published by The Modbur |
Parish Council and is printed bj
SHDC, Follaton House, Totnes.

Contacting Parish
Councillors

Parish Councillors attend the
Parish Office, on a rota basis, o
Saturday mornings from 10.00 -
11.00am. Should you have an
parish matter you would like to
discuss come along to the Office
at 6 Modbury Court. You can
also call in to the Office on
Mondays from 9.00am - 1.00pm
and speak to the Clerk, David
Hansford.

in th
do nof

The views expressed
Modbury Messenger
necessarily represent those (
The Modbury Parish Council.

Our South Hams District
Councillors are:

Geoffrey Fielden —
830916

Mark Lawrence —
830423, or

mark.lawrence@totalise.co.uk

He can also be contacted b
phone on 01548 830222 or e
mail atmodburypc@tiscali.co.uk

At all other times you can leave
a message either by phone or ¢
mail (see above) or alternatively,
you can write a letter or speak a
the public forum held at the
beginning of each monthly
meeting of the Parish Council,
held on the second Monday of
each month at 7.00pm in the
annexe of the Memorial Ha

Our representative on
DEVON COUNTY COUNCIL
is William Mumford and he
can be contacted on:

01752 340967 or

william.mumford@devon.gov.uk
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